

September 10, 2020

Anthony Abbate
Director, School of Architecture
Florida Atlantic University
111 East Las Olas Boulevard, HE-33
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Dear Professor Abbate.

At their July 2020 meeting, the directors of the National Architectural Accrediting Board (NAAB) streamlined the interim reporting process. Effective January 1, 2021, the Five-Year IPR submissions will now only be required for programs whose Two-Year or Three-Year IPR did not satisfy deficiencies stated in the previous VTR.

As a follow up to our announcement of July 30, 2020 regarding these changes to the interim reporting process, we are providing direct communication with programs that may be impacted.

A review of your program's Two-Year IPR indicated that an update on anticipated leadership changes within the College and the School of Architecture must be provided; therefore, your program is still required to submit a Five-Year IPR in 2022.

The new reporting process, for both Three-Year and Five-Year IPRs, will be modeled after the <u>2020 Conditions</u> and <u>Procedures</u> 'Plan to Correct' and will facilitate a smoother transition to the new set of <u>Conditions</u> and <u>Procedures</u>.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact <u>accreditation@naab.org</u>.

Very truly yours,

Barbara Sestak, FAIA

President